
Planning Report to TABS AGM 2025 

 

TABS monitors planning at both the strategic and local level and has responded 

where these would adversely affect the area. 

 

Starting with the local Planning Applications we have, as usual, checked these 

throughout the year and responded to HDC on any which might affect the 

parish as a whole or might set an unwelcome precedent.  It has been a 

relatively quiet year. Some items of note: 

 

The 73-bed Care Home for Cinnamon Luxury Care commenced construction 

last December. TABS was concerned that the sand bank at the back of the site, 

which had some holes in it, should be inspected for possible resident badgers. 

This was done and no animals were found. 

 

Lidl have proposed a store off Zouche Way. This has had a mixed reception and 

HDC has yet to decide whether to approve it. 

 

Land adjacent to Manor Field. Bungalows have been proposed here plus an 

extra car park for Manor Field, which would ease the present parking issues for 

the recreational area and Café 55. 

 

The proposed Scraptoft North development of 1200 houses on the Golf Course 

north of Scraptoft has proved to be not viable (poor road access, buried 

asbestos and the cost of providing affordable housing and community 

amenities). So HDC had to find an alternative location for these houses in 

Thurnby, Bushby & Scraptoft. This they have done in the:-  

 

Harborough District New Local Plan which is an update of the current Local Plan 

to extend its validity to 2041. HDC has produced a draft plan detailing their 

ambitions for the future development of the District. This includes their 

proposed policies for meeting the Government requirements for house building. 

New sites for housing are proposed East of Zouche Way and South of Covert 

Lane.  

 

The Plan also deals with all other aspects relevant to the future of the District 

such as roads, business premises, the green and blue environment, climate 



change etc. TABS responded to the Consultation and supported many of these 

policies as they would benefit all of us. However, we objected to the intrusive 

location of proposed future housing sites and the problems they will generate 

for the area. 

 

Neighbourhood Plans allow local communities to set planning policies and they 

are taken into account by Planning Authorities when deciding whether to 

approve planning applications. Thurnby and Bushby started producing a 

Neighbourhood Plan but this halted with Covid. There are now plans to pick it 

up again. TABS has previously offered help, particularly on environmental 

aspects when required. 

 

TABS will continue to respond to future consultations and planning 

applications where appropriate. 

 

Mike Lord 

May 2025 


